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June 17, 2016  

 
Ms. Janet Hope,  
Assistant Deputy Minister  
Ministry of Housing  
777 Bay Street,  
Toronto, ON 
M5G2E5 
 
SENT BY EMAIL: janet.hope@ontario.ca 
 
 
Dear Ms. Hope  
 
 
RE: Thank You for Attendance at the NOSDA 2016 Annual General Meeting 
 
Thank you so much for your attendance at our Annual General Meeting and for 
staying throughout the event. 
 
We value your work with our organization highly and appreciate your ongoing 
engagement of us in your consultations and efforts on behalf of the people of 
Ontario. 
 
With our best wishes. 
 

Sincerely, 

 

Iain Angus, Chair 

 

c.c. NOMA 
       FONOM  
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